
Final Project Report 

Kalamazoo Volunteer Stream Monitoring Project   VSM2013-04 

Calhoun Conservation District 

This project was initiated to sample benthic macroinvertebrate populations twice annually with trained 
volunteers to engage our community and provide water quality education.    The Wilder Creek 
watershed was chosen because it includes several distinctly different land types and uses and had little 
known monitoring in the past.   

Using many of the volunteers recruited through the MiCorps start-up program (VSM2012-07) and a few 
new ones, we trained a total of 16 volunteers in benthic macroinvertebrate sampling procedures, 
protocol, and identification.  Most of these were associated with the Wilder Creek Conservation Club 
with a few coming from Albion College.  Four sampling events were held at five sites each time.   

We initially were concerned about getting enough volunteers but once the sampling dates were 
established, we had successful sign ups.   Event dates were published on the Calhoun Conservation 
District’s website, Facebook, and if needed, local newspapers.  The biggest challenge to this project was 
the identification of the macroinvertebrates.  Although volunteers and staff were trained in the 
identification process, occasionally it was difficult to ascertain exactly which species we had found.  In 
this case, the “bug” and its jar was labeled and brought back to the office for a positive identification.   

Benefits of this project are numerous.  Residents living along Wilder Creek are continuing to monitor the 
sites and now have a solid understanding of how, what, and why monitoring is important.  Albion 
College students have taken their knowledge learned from this project and are applying it to other sites 
closer in location.   

Partners to this project and their contributions were:  

Wilder Creek Conservation Club – promoted project, volunteers assisted with sampling events, building 
use 

Trout Unlimited – promoted project, assisted with sampling events 

Albion College – assisted with sampling events 

Whitehouse Nature Center – assisted with training events, assisted with sampling events 

Marshall Area Conservation Committee – promoted project, assisted with sampling events 

Sustainability of this project includes monitoring events at Wilder Creek Conservation Club and at sites 
on the Kalamazoo River near Albion College.  Future monitoring events are planned at several streams 
and rivers in Calhoun County with volunteers. 
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